

ROSEWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 14 7th September 2016

ROSEWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

30 Stebbing Way Girrawheen

Ph: 6240 4000 Fx: 9247 3106



AUGUST

31st
Faction Athletics
Carnival
(Jumps,Throws
& L/Distance)

SEPTEMBER

8th P&C Meeting 2pm

14th
Interschool
Athletics
Carnival
(Jumps,Throws
& L/Distance)

16th
Interschool
Athletics
Carnival
(Sprints, Team
Games &
Relays)

29th Lunch Disco

23rd Last day of Term 3

OCTOBER

11th Students commence Term 4

TERM 3 UPDATE

It has been a busy term so far with many wonderful opportunities for the students to be involved. We have celebrated Health Expo, Science Week, Book Week, Maths Week, Athletics Carnivals, Musica Viva and other incursions and excursions this term. It really makes a school a great place to be when you see the students engaged in so many opportunities for learning. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their efforts this term. The staff have been working hard, the students have contributed greatly to these activities and the community have supported in many ways to make things run smoothly. I have particularly enjoyed seeing so many parents involved in the school. It is a real credit to you that your children see you so at our school regularly. I look forward to finishing this term strongly and engaging in the same through a busy Term 4.

FACTION CARNIVAL

Our Faction Carnival was held last Friday. It was a terrific day with the students giving their best for their faction. Congratulations goes to Wisteria who won this year's carnival. I would like to extend an acknowledgement to all students for the manner in which they participated on the day – it was a credit to them for displaying great endeavour and respect for others. I thank Mrs Keunen and all the staff for their efforts in organising the day. They were here from very early in the morning setting up and later packing away. The P&C were fantastic in providing their support with the food and refreshments during the day and also a thank you to the parents who supported the carnival.

We now move onto our Interschool carnival in Week 9. This will be held on Wednesday 14th and Friday 16th September. We look forward to having our parents come along and support us in our ventures on the day. This year the carnival is being held at Mirrabooka PS located at Laythorne Steet Dianella.

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT, BEHAVIOUR AND CITIZENSHIP AT ROSEWORTH - ABC LUNCH

I have asked staff to nominate one student from each class for their academic achievement, good behaviour and good citizenship this term. I now have received 45 nominations and those students will receive a letter shortly to inform them that they will be provided with a lunch and a small reward on Wednesday, 21st September at 12.00pm. I am delighted to see so many wonderful students at Roseworth PS. I look forward to this special event each term and acknowledge the children rewarded for their efforts across the School.

SWIMMING LESSONS

Swimming Lessons will be coming up early in Term 4 – Weeks 3 and 4, so start putting away some money to pay for these. Swimming will again be \$55 for the ten lessons and these are completed at Balga Pool. Further information will be sent home soon regarding the lessons.

NAPLAN REPORTS

Individual NAPLAN reports have been distributed to parents/carers of students currently in Year 3 and Year 5 who sat the tests at Roseworth Primary School. If your child sat the tests at another school please contact them directly to arrange collection. If you wish to discuss your child's NAPLAN results please contact the school to make

an appointment with the class teacher or Mrs Lee, our NAPLAN coordinator. The reports were accompanied by a parent information pamphlet.

KINDERGARTEN AND PRE PRIMARY ENROLMENTS FOR 2017

We still have places left in both Kindergarten and Pre Primary for 2017 for those students living within our boundary. If you have not enrolled yet or know of families who have not yet enrolled their children, please contact the Office directly.

CANTEEN - NEW MENU

A new, updated menu was sent out recently and this is proving to be very popular. Our Canteen is coordinated by the P&C and they do a wonderful job of offering nutritious snacks and meals to us five days a week. The lunches are great value at \$4 without a drink and \$6 with a drink and I don't think you could get this terrific offer at too many other places. Jane is always willing to make sandwiches, wraps and rolls - all you need to do is order these any day. Healthy pizza is also on offer every day and a variety of specials are on offer during the week.

Chris Brackenreg Principal

SWIMMING LESSONS ESC and PP- Yr 6

In-Term swimming lessons for the ESC Classes and PP – Yr 6 students will take place next term, beginning **Monday 24th October and concluding Friday 4th November** (Weeks 3 & 4). There will be a total of **10 lessons** at the Balga Pool.

The price is **\$55 per child**. The payment covers the cost of bus hire and pool entry. Please note that this is lower than the estimated cost scheduled at the beginning of the year.

Payment may be made in a lump sum or in instalments by arrangement with the Registrar.

It is essential that the Enrolment and Consent Form, that was handed out earlier this term, is returned before the lessons commence so we are able to organise the correct number of swimming teachers.

EACH CHILD MUST HAVE THEIR OWN ENROLMENT FORM/CONSENT FORM TO BE HANDED TO THEIR CLASSROOM TEACHER, regardless as to whom the payment is made.

FULL DAYMENT MUST BE FINALISED BEFORE SWIMMING LESSONS COMMENCE

ROSEWORTH DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE

Dental Clinic Holiday Arrangements

During the October School holidays the Roseworth Dental Therapy Centre will be closed.

In case of dental emergency please contact the following clinics during business hours:

Tues 27th Sept – Wed 28th Sept Warriapendi Clinic 93493975 Thurs 29th Sept – Fri 30th Sept Mt Lawley Clinic 92715561 Mon 3rd Oct – Thurs 6th Oct Hillcrest Clinic 92717184 Friday 7th October Subiaco 04717180553

For After Hours dental emergency please contact 93253452.

Roseworth Dental Therapy Clinic will reopen Monday 10th October at 8.00am.

ROSEWORTH P&C

Thank you to all our Roseworth Families and Community members for coming along to Fridays Faction Carnival, it was a magnificent day and a great time had by all. To those who supported Roseworth P&C's Father's Day Raffle, Canteen café and hair spray session, a massive thank you.

Roseworth P&C Survey

Thank you to all those families who responded to our survey, we had 56 surveys returned. We are in the process of analysing the information that you provided us and we'll have a detailed response for all shortly.

Congratulations to our 3 families who won '\$50 Roseworth Dollars' each:

- * Lewis Family
- * Oneroa Family
- * Pirio Family

Father's Day Raffle

We hope all the Dads, Grandads, Pops and Partners had a fabulous Father's Day on Sunday. Congratulations to our raffle winners:

1st Prize: Helicopter Flight for 2 people - Deb Simpson - ESC

2nd Prize: Paint Ball entry for 10 people - Melissa Habashi

3rd Prize: Paint Ball entry for 10 people - Timoty

4th Prize: Electric Garden Blower/Vacuum - Jess Biggs - CPC

5th Prize: Indoor Rock Climbing for 4 people - Earl B.

6th Prize: Indoor Rock Climbing for 4 people - Dashnyl

7th Prize: \$50 Bunnings Voucher - Mrs Jarvis - Kindy

8th Prize: \$50 Bunnings Voucher - Nicolle Talbot

9th Prize: Massage voucher - Mrs Critchley – E4

P&C Meeting

Next P&C Meeting will be held tomorrow <u>Thursday (8th September) at 2pm</u> in the Staff Room. All are invited to attend. Your thoughts and input are greatly appreciated and we would love to see some new faces.

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle

Saturday 24th September, Roseworth P&C have been invited by Bunnings Balcatta to hold a Sausage Sizzle. We are always in need of extra hands, as we all know our Sausage Sizzles are just damn good!!! Volunteer information/roster will be sent home shortly. If your free to lend a hand for an hour, that would be fantastic. By volunteering to help out at P&C events, you are legible for Roseworth Points. These points are converted to Roseworth Dollars which can be used to purchase canteen items, school uniforms, school fees and excursions.

If you're unable to volunteer on the day, pop down to Bunnings Balcatta and say hi and grab the family a feed.

Canteen

Thank you to our new volunteers helping out in the Canteen. Jane is very appreciative of your help, though we still need more helpers to lighten the load. If you have some time to spare, we would love to welcome you on board. Drop in and see Jane in the Canteen. When volunteering your child/ren will receive free lunch on that day, you'll make new friends, you'll be supporting Roseworth and your child/ren will love seeing you work in the Canteen.

No children are allowed in the canteen when volunteering, sorry work safety requirement

COMMUNITY NEWS



Strengthening families and communities





26 Oct, 2 Nov, 9 Nov & 16 Nov

This 4 session workshop is an interactive, reflective and supportive parenting program.

Parenting can be brilliant with many amazing experiences, but there are times when it can be challenging, stressful and difficult to manage.

When the challenges of being a parent become too much getting support can help you to be the parent you want to be.

FREE COMMUNITY COURSE

12 - 2.30pm 4 sessions Wednesdays

VENUE

Warriapendi School Redcliffe Avenue Balga See map overleaf

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL

To reserve your free place please email workshops@clanwa.com.au or phone 9477 0400

